Baton Rouge RC Club Newsletter – December 5, 2006
PRESIDENT – Farley Phillips – VICE PRESIDENT – Mike Goetzman – SECRETARY – Richard Mason
TREASURER – David Magee
EDITOR – Pat Beard – Tel. (225) 654-8162 (pcbeard@cox.net)

                                                                                    NOTICE:

The next meeting of the BR RC Club will be Tuesday, Jan. 2nd at the Greenwell Springs Road Library at 7:00 PM

At the December meeting, I was installed as the new editor for the Baton Rouge RC Club Newsletter.  I have been a member for only a short period of time; therefore, I am nor familiar with most of the members of the club.  With this in mind, I asked the new officers to give me a short biography to put in the news letter to introduce themselves to other members that may not know them.  Bios received follow:
Farley Phillips - President
I saw my first RC plane fly at the Cotton's Holsum Bakery on Choctaw where many of the early 

enthusiasts flew. I saw my first proportional RC plane flown at Kleinpeter Field, as we called it, directly 

across from Kleinpeter Farms Dairy on Airline Hwy. My brother, Windom Phillips, also a long time and current member of BRRCC, taught me how to fly control line planes at 6 and RC planes at about 12 years old at the first official flying field on Pecue Lane which was called the BRRCC.

The first RC plane I built was a Carl Goldberg Jr Falcon which I bought at Broome's Hobby Shop on Plank Road. The plane kit sold for $6.95. It used a rubber-powered rudder only escapement activated by a single channel crystal transmitter. One blip for left, two for right. I flew that rudder only Falcon which used an .049 Cox engine over 2,000 flights. 

I graduated from Broadmoor High School in Baton Rouge in 1971. I graduated from LSU in 1976 with a 

degree in Music Education. I work for East Jordan Iron Works in Denham Springs. I am the branch sales 

manager over Louisiana, Alabama, Mississippi, and the Florida Panhandle. We manufacture and 

distribute iron street drainage castings nation-wide. I have been married to my high school sweetheart Sharon for 31 years. I have a 23 year old daughter and a 4 year old grandson named Connor. Many of 

you regularly see Connor and I at the field. Connor has his own AMA number and belongs to BRRCC 

as a junior member. He is hooked on RC planes. I am currently building him a Great Planes Perfect 

Trainer 60 that will be powered by a Saito72 4-stroke.

I have had a life long passion for RC and treasure the friendship and companionship of the individuals 

who participate in it. I will never forget the first time I looked at George Sexton's V K Cherokee and BC Kistler's 

Sig Kougar. My first thought was that those guys’ planes look as good on the inside as on the outside. I was in awe of their craftsmanship. It was nice to be able to share a few memories. I was president for 3 years in a row before and this will be my fourth year to serve. It is an honor to do so. 

Richard Mason - Secretary
-born and raised in Mississippi

-graduated Mississippi State in 1961 in electrical engineering

-resident of Louisiana since 1965

-married an LSU girl from Hammond

-retired from Chevron USA in 1995

 

Started flying RC model airplanes in 2003. 
Pat Beard - Editor
- Born and raised in north Baton Rouge

- Graduated Istrouma High in 1964

- BS Forestry Degree LSU 1968

- Vietnam veteran

- Retired from LA. Dept. Agriculture and Forestry

 

My modeling experience began with control line.  I think it was a Scientific Model’s Golden Eagle (control line) with an .049. I then moved on to various Ringmasters and my good friend Richard flew Flite Streaks. Of course all our models and suppliers were bought from Broome’s Model Shop.  My first interest in RC started back in the late 50’s when my Dad would take me to the RC Field across from Kleinpeter Farms Dairy on Hwy 61.  Most of the planes then were single channel pulse.  I actually started RC modeling in 1986 when I was introduced to Mr. John Wendt.  He lived 2 miles from me in the Pride area and had a small field on his family property.  My first RC plane was a Goldberg Eagle 25 with 3 channels. My first 4 channel was a 25 size \J-3 Cub built from a Pilot Kit – hard to take off but flew extremely well until the wing parted from the fuselage while in flight.  I have now built 39 different models, some for me and some for my friend John Wendt.
 

I fly all types of planes (gliders, sport scale, and aerobatic) but I enjoy gliders the best.  I would love to be able to go out west where there are real thermals. My pride and joy at this time is an electric powered Cessna 140 scratch built from enlarged rubber band plans. 
I have been married to Cecilia Goudeau for 36 years.  You may know her dad Kirby and her Uncle Nat, they owned Goudeau and Huey Hardware. Cecil and I have two sons - Scott is 32 and also flys RC models, Chris is 29 and at one time raced RC cars.  Neither is married.
My other hobbies are photography and tennis.

I would like to make this newsletter as interesting as possible and I think pictures are one of the best ways.  Included are a few pictures of the last meeting.  Now I would like to ask members of the club to forward me any pictures of ongoing projects or of pictures taken at the flying field, especially on the weekends.  I usually fly only on Thursdays at the BR field.  Also, send me pictures of your workshops.  We may all get ideas of how to improve our work areas.  If you have any information you would like to pass on to others, please send it to me and I will forward by the news letter.  I want this to be a club news letter and not just something written by me each month.
Until next month,

Pat Beard - Editor
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BATON ROUGE RADIO CONTROL CLUB
DECEMBER 2006 MEETING MINUTES

        President Bob McMillan called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

        Bob asked the Secretary to read the minutes from our November meeting.  They were read and approved by all members present.

        Bob then asked the Treasurer to give us a report on our financial status.  B. C. gave both a monthly report and a year to date report.  His reports were approved by all members present.

        Blackie was asked for a field committee report.  He said that the field was in good shape.  He said that he found the gate open on Tuesday but no one was at the field.  He reminded everyone to make sure the gate is locked when you leave the field.  It was noted that some hunters know our combination.  A motion was made and seconded that the combination is changed in January and the new combination will be given to club members when they pay their dues, which are now due.  The motion received considerable debate but was approved by the majority of the members present.

        Safety – Mike did not have any safety incidents to report.

OLD BUSINESS
        Bob announced that Louis Herthum passed away yesterday.  The world has lost a great and kind man.  The club sent flowers.

        Bob gave his Presidents year-end report.

        Charlie does not have any fuel

        Vic does still have caps available

        Lee presented a proposed agenda for our events for 2007.  They are: April 7 Cub day

Family day May 5, October 7 Fun scale and an unscheduled climb and glide

        Dave Magee gave us an update on the Ascension Parish R/C club.  He said they should have their AMA charter with the next few weeks and that everything seems to be going well.  They expect that they will concentrate most of their flying during the week when the grounds at Lamar Dixon are least used.

NEW BUSINESS
        Bob presented a plaque to B. C. to honor him for his long and faithful service to the club as our Treasurer.

        Vic, as chairman of the nominating committee, presented our slate of officers for 2007.  President will be Farley Phillips, VP will be Mike Goetzman, Secretary will be Richard Mason, and Treasurer will be Dave Magee.  Safety officer will be Joe Hinchcliff, Events will be Lee Boutwell, Field committee will be Blackie LeJeune and our news letter editor will be Pat Beard.  Richard Mason will also serve as our Web Master.  Since there was only one candidate for each position, all were elected by default.

        Karl Boggs will be the Field Committee maintenance officer.  He wanted to clarify his role.

        Mike Goetzman offered to keep his international low boy tractor at the field for us to use in cutting grass if it is chained to the steel post in the ground and the club pays for the maintenance on it.  A motion to accept his offer was made and seconded and was approved by the majority of the members present.

        It was also moved that we develop a buyer for the Gravely lawn mower since it is in need of costly repairs.  Lee has someone in mind that might give us $400 for it.  The motion was approved by the majority of the members present.

Willard Beard, Secretary
December 5, 2006




Last meeting for the 2006 officers Bob McMillan, Willard Beard and BC Keistler.





Bob Mc Millan presents BC with award for his dedicated service to the club.





Marvin Wooster (standing)


(L – R) Weldon Sharon, Jim Lyons and Butch Pearson inspect new Futaba 12Z transmitter owned by Jim.








